
CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER BOROUGH COUNCIL 
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 

 
CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER BOROUGH COUNCIL 

(WINDSOR DRIVE AND CASTLE DRIVE, WHITBY) 
(PROHIBITION OF VEHICLES) ORDER 2025 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that on the 18th of March 2025 Cheshire West and 
Chester Borough Council made the above Order under the relevant sections 
of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 which comes into effect on the 28th 
March 2025.  The effect of which will be to designate Windsor Drive and 
Castle Drive, Whitby as school streets. Vehicles will be prohibited to enter and 
proceed on Windsor Drive and Castle Drive, as indicated by signs, during the 
hours of 8:20am to 9:00am and 2.40pm and 3.30pm, Monday to Friday. 
 
Access for residents will be maintained by the introduction of a school street 
permit scheme. Access to the properties in the restricted area is to be 
maintained for the delivery/collection of goods/services and passengers. 
  
Statutory exemptions to emergency services and other vehicles used by the 
Council and utilities to be maintained. 
 
Full details are in the Order which, together with a plan showing the extents of 
the restriction, may be viewed in the Public Notices section of the Council’s 
website.  Copies may be obtained by emailing: 
highways@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk  
 
Any person who desires to question the validity of the Order or of any 
provision therein on the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or on the grounds that any requirement 
of that Act or any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in 
relation to the Orders may within six weeks from the 18th March 2025 make an 
application to the High Court for this purpose. 
 
Senior Manager Asset and Network 
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Guilden Sutton Lane 
Guilden Sutton 
Chester CH3 7EX 
Email: highways@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 
 


